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CAROLINA CABEZAS-BENALCAZAR, RESEARCHER & EARLY CHILDHOOD PROFESSIONAL: The Victorian Early Years Learning and Development Framework practice principles of working in collaborative partnerships with families, educators and other early years professionals is essential for achieving quality outcomes for all children.
Partnerships enable a holistic understanding of and response to each child and their family. Establishing reciprocal relationships is one of the most rewarding aspects of teaching in the early years. The values, cultural practices, knowledge and expertise of children and family is the foundation of their learning and should be acknowledged and incorporated in our curriculum and pedagogy.
KHANH-THO NGUYEN, TEACHER: Play-based learning, it's just really, really suitable for us to maintain the first language, develop the first language, also learning and develop their second language.
[Teachers lead a group of children in singing a song.]
CAROLINA CABEZAS-BENALCAZAR: Today, more than ever before, educators, parents and early-years professionals have wide access to multilingual literature resources and multimedia that can help facilitate the creation of multilingual learning environments in the educational setting.
KHANH-THO NGUYEN: I understand that we want to create a meaningful learning environment for the children. The start of the year, we have 45 minutes interview with the family that when we start learning something about family and we learn about the language they're using at home, what that time as well, it is very important in time to spend with the family. And when we can observe the child's come and play a little bit for a short time and they will connect from kindergarten to the family. The communication is just not .. you know, it just goes smoothly, and information been collected accurately.
[Thanks to the children and families at Boroondara Kindergarten who participated in these videos. Thanks to Boroondara Kindergarten staff: Helen King, Early Childhood Educator; Khanh-Tho Nguyen, Early Childhood Educator; Luu Hong Vuong, Co-educator; Intissar Saeed, Additional Assistant; Vanessa Soo Wing Yuee, Pre-Service Student. Authorised and published by the Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority]

